

Carlisle and Hampton Hill Federation News from Carlisle 9th May 2019



Welcoming

Message From Mrs Brittain -Headteacher

Dear Parents/Carers,

Encouraging

This term we are focusing on Diversity and celebrating the ways in which we are all unique and special. This will be the theme of assemblies and will also be part of the PSHE curriculum within the classroom.



Aspirational

Committed

Respectful

Enthusiastic

To link in with this we will be having an Odd Socks Day on Thursday 23rd May when children are asked to come into school wearing Odd Socks to promote the idea that we are all different and all equal.

I would like to thank the CSA for providing the school with the funds for new classroom furniture. This has now been ordered and will be in school very

soon. We would like to find new homes for the old furniture (chairs/tables) we are replacing so if you or any local groups would like any furniture, please let us know.

We welcomed the local Imam Atta Khalid from Baitul Wahid Mosque at our Year 2 assembly on Wednesday as part of the children's learning about religious leaders and their work in the community.

To celebrate the end of Ramadan they are holding an open evening on Friday 24th May. To register your interest, please e mail baitulwahid@gmail.com

Best wishes

Zoe Brittain

Our school needs you!

Help us win £5,000 of National Book Tokens for the school library—and get £100 for yourself! Enter the competition online, it only takes a minute: http://nbt.gift/schools

Staff Car Park

Please note parents must <u>not park</u> in the staff car park at any time unless you have been given permission.

CSA Request

The CSA are still requesting children's books, toys and games for the summer fair. Please ensure all donated items are clean.



Thank you





Notices/Reminders

Cake Sales

Thank you to all parents/carers who made/bought and helped out at the recent Y2 cake sale.



This raised £110

Afterschool Club News

If your child is interested in joining an afterschool club, please see the flyers which are on the Carlisle school website. The Team Games club on Tuesdays has been cancelled.

Please note that Boundless Dance-Wednesday club and Art club are now full. There are some places available on all the other clubs, including the new Italian club. Please contact the club leaders for further information.

Antibiotics!

Please note if your child has been prescribed antibiotics following an illness, they can return to school if they are well enough and the medicine can be administered by our welfare staff. Please note the medicine with your child's name and dosage must be handed in to the medical room and collected at the end of the day by the parent. Please note, no medicine must be in a child's

Recent Letters

book bag!

Plastic Pollution

Class Photographs-Please return orders within the next 7 days

<u>Diary Dates-(Please keep an eye on school website for future events).</u>

May 2019

Tuesday 14th & 21st – Y2 Swimming

Wednesday—Y1 Bushy Park Walk (postponed from last week)

Thursday 23rd—Odd Socks Day

Friday 24th—INSET-School Closed

Summer Half Term Monday 27th —Friday 31st May 2019

June 2019

Monday 10th— Y1 Phonics Screening tests

Thursday 13th—Y2 Have a Go-Instrumental Event HHJS -See flyer

Tuesday 18th—YR Bocketts Farm Park Trip

Sunday 23rd—Carlisle School Summer Fair

Tuesday 25th—Y2 Scooter Training

Y1 Trip-Science Museum

Friday 28th—Y2 Scooter Training

July 2019

Thursday 4th—Sports Day 9.15am-10.15am-Parent/carers welcome to watch

CSA News

Dear Parents/Carers,

Just a quick note from the CSA team!

First of all, we are hoping you saved the date for our wonderful Summer Fair? If you haven't done so, please make sure you keep the 23rd of June free as the Committee has been working hard to bring us the most amazing fun day! Please keep bringing in books, soft toys or any items we can use for the raffle and silent auction! We have already received some amazing prizes and we thank everyone who has helped so far.

The "mydonate" page created to raise funds for the defibrillator has had a fantastic response, not just from Carlisle parents but from the whole community! We raised the fantastic amount of £975 and we will now liaise with the School to proceed with the purchase and installation.

Last but not least, some members of the CSA will sadly leave us next year and it is vital to find some enthusiastic people to join us from September. If you would like to hear more about it and to know what that involves, please do not hesitate to contact us! Carlisleschoolassociation@googlemail.com or your class rep. Best wishes from the CSA

Kingston & Richmond Borough News

<u>Helen Arkell Dyslexia Charity - Talk for Parents at Collis School, Teddington, Friday 7 June 2019, 9am – 10.30am</u>

Help is at hand with reading, spelling and homework. All welcome!

Presenter is Claire Hughes, an experienced specialist teacher and educational consultant with Helen Arkell Dyslexia Charity.

There is limited seating so please reserve your ticket by email to:

awilson@collis.richmond.sch.uk

Tickets for training £10 per person.

http://www.collis.richmond.sch.uk/new-thinking-training/

Half Term Activities

Please follow below links to see what activities are taking part for children during the half term holidays that you may be interested in.

www.landmarkartscentre.org

www.boundlessdance.co.uk

Safeguarding concern?

Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please contact the SPA (Single Point of Access): Phone 020 8547 5008

Online referral *

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999.

*The form is hosted by Richmond Council for both Kingston and Richmond.



Instrumental Event, Thursday 13 June, HHJS, 3.30-4.15pm

For Year 2 children joining HHJS in September 2019 Confused by which instrument to learn?

Take part in Have-a-go!

Have-a-go! at HHJS is for all children, accompanied by their parents/carers, who are interested in starting a new instrument or continuing an existing one at Hampton Hill Junior School

You can try out as many instruments as you like to discover which one suits you best and meet both our Visiting Instrumental Teachers and current pupils, who will be on hand to support you, demonstrate and answer your questions.

You will be able to take away a pack in order to apply for lessons to start in September at HHJS. You do not need to book in advance and younger siblings are welcome to attend.

As our pupils and Visiting Music Teachers will spend time individually with children, showing them how to hold and produce a sound on each instrument, it is possible that you may have to wait to try out instruments, but the wait should be worth it!

Please enter the event via the playground gates where you will be registered before taking part.

We look forward to seeing you at Have-a-go!

Year 2 Swimming Timetable -Summer 2019

<u>Please make sure your child arrives at school on time and ensure you have applied sunscreen if appropriate before coming to school.</u>

LEMUR Every Tuesday-30th April, 7th, 14th & 21st May 2019 Leave Carlisle- 9.00am Swim- 9.30am-10.00am Leave Hampton Pool—10.20am

TOUCAN Every Tuesday— 30th April, 7th, 14th & 21st May 2019 Leave Carlisle— 9.30am Swim—10.00am-10.30am Leave Hampton Pool—10.50am

LEOPARD Every Tuesday– 30th April, 7th, 14th & 21st May 2019 Leave Carlisle– 10.00am Swim–10.30am-11.00am Leave Hampton Pool–11.20am

Important-Make sure all items are NAMED!

Please could all parents ensure that if their child comes to school wearing their swimming costume, then please make sure they have some pants to put on afterwards! Also please bring a plastic bag to put their wet towel and costume in and for the girls please **no tights**.

Please also ensure your child has warm clothing to put on after the lesson.

